Faculty circular dated 13 December 2021:


Examination arrangements for 2021-22

Dear Classics students, 
 
We thought you might want to know now that our plans for the 2022 examinations have not changed. Those plans remain: 
 
Part II 
With the exception of A4, for which we will hold a 3-hour in-person examination, all Part II papers will be examined as open-book (online) examinations in a 5-hour window. There will be a maximum of 5000 words in total for all three essay questions. No one essay should be longer than 2000 words. 
 
Part IB 
Language examinations (Papers 1–4 and 11–12) will be held as 3-hour in-person examinations. Note that there is a distinction between Papers 2A and 2B this year. Paper 2A is for candidates who had no knowledge of Greek before entry to the University. Paper 2B is for candidates who had G.C.S.E. (or equivalent) but not A-Level (or equivalent) in Greek before entry to the University. 
 
Papers 7–10 will be held as open-book (online) examinations within a 5-hour window. There will be a maximum of 5000 words in total for all three essay questions in Papers 7-10. No one essay should be longer than 2000 words. 
 
Papers 5 and 6 will be held as 3-hour in-person examinations in the examination hall.  
 
Part IA 
All Part IA examinations will be in-person examinations in the examination hall.  
 
Prelim 
Apart from the portfolio essays, all examinations will be in-person examinations. 
 
 
As you prepare for next term, we ask that you prepare with these examination plans in mind. If changing circumstances make these plans impossible, we will advise and inform you as quickly as possible of what changes need to be put in place. Any new plans would be based on the principle that you have been preparing for the 2022 examination plans described above. Please note that we do not at the moment expect changing circumstances to affect the 2022 examination plans described above. 
 
We send all of you our very best wishes for the holidays, and we hope you have a restful, interesting, and safe vacation in the weeks ahead. 
 
Kind regards, 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Renaud Gagné and Robin Osborne 
